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On October 19, 2024, relative to the Officer-Involved Critical Incident that occurred earlier
that day in Dayton, Ohio. Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent Dave
Hornyak identified contacted officers from the Oakwood, Perry Twp. and Englewood Police
Departments who were reported to have been at the scene. The following information was
obtained:

Perry Twp. PD - Chief Erica Barga advised that PTPD Officer Dakota Cox was at the
scene and heard the shooting, but did not see it. Chief Barga advised that as Officer
Cox had no other involvement, he would not be completing an incident report.
Englewood PD - EPD Dispatch reported to BCI that the responding unit was Englewood
212; the officer was later identified as Officer Jacob Ullmer. On October 21, 2024, via
telephone, Officer Ullmer advised BCI that he and a Perry Twp. officer were
approximately 1 1/2 blocks away from the location of the subject vehicle when the
shooting occurred and they did not see, but only heard the shots being fired. Officer
Ullmer stated that he and the other officer ran up to the vehicle after the shooting and
were asked to put up crime scene tape. He did not see any impropriety on the part of
any law enforcement officers.
Oakwood PD - Public Safety Officer Rob Wilson was identified as the responding
officer. When it was learned that Officer Wilson directly assisted in providing initial
medical care to the subject, a phone interview was conducted as noted in a separate
Investigative Report documented within this case file.
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